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Professional Development
Molly Bowen, Donna Hoffman, and Michele Tagher attended a Safe Crisis Management training on September 9-10, 2009.  This training was to update their child restraint certification.  
Angie Boyers attended an ILP (Individual Learning Plan) Training on September 10, 2009 to learn about state requirements for ILP, how to interact with the program and to learn how to best accomplish our goals for the school year with our students in grades 6-8.  Students will be introduced to the program in Media Class.
Faculty/Staff Professional Development – Thursday, October 8, 2009.  Southgate Faculty and Staff will participate in a Planning Day to review NCLB/KCCT 2009 data.  We will look for trends, identify strengths and weaknesses & analyze possible reasons for the strengths and weaknesses; with special attention being given to Social Studies.

Faculty/Staff Professional Development – Thursday, October 8, 2009.  The faculty and staff will participate in a Behavior Management workshop given by Cindy Schmidt from NKCES.  Ms. Schmidt was sent a number of behavior questions, developed by the teachers at Southgate, from which she will use to personalize the three hour training.  
Faculty/Staff Professional Development – Friday, October 9, 2009.  Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/Teacher will conduct a one hour PD on MAP Assessment/RTI.  Ms. Bowen will explain how to analyze MAP results to drive instruction and RtI placement. Teachers will then analyze MAP results.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Shiloh Schweitzer used a portion of the $2,000 Southgate received from Neediest Kids of All to help cloth a needy family.  Shiloh purchased clothes, shoes, and undergarments for the family.

The FRCYS Holiday Assistance program is underway.  Shiloh Schweitzer has stated that due to the large number of applicants this year the FRCYS will have to establish guidelines for assistance.  Deadline for requesting Thanksgiving assistance is Nov. 1st.  Deadline for requesting Christmas assistance is Nov. 15th.  All requests must be submitted in writing on the form provided by FRCYS.  Families who have applied elsewhere will not receive additional assistance.    
Recognitions

October’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on October 8, 2009.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
“Get Caught Doing Something Great” Incentive Program will begin October 19, 2009.  Students have an opportunity to receive tickets to enter a drawing for a BMX bike and a $150 gift certificate to the Florence Mall.  This incentive program is designed to promote good manners, proper behavior, and respect.  When a student is caught doing something good they will be given a ticket to place in a jar.  One ticket will be pulled at the end of the school year for the bike and one for the gift certificate.
Student Achievement

Our 8th Grade Students took the EXPLORE Assessment during the week of September 21, 2009. Answer folders were mailed back to the ACT Scoring center on October 2, 2009.  Results will be available later this fall and will be uploaded to the ILP Program.
The MAP Assessment was administered during the weeks of Sept. 21, 2009 and Sept. 28, 2009.  Teachers will use the results to plan instruction and identify placement in the RtI pyramid.
On Tuesday, September 29, 2009 Eileen Whaley, Nicole Davis, Chris Boatwright, and Kim Simpson judged auditions for the Southgate Drama Club.  Students were asked to prepare a one-two minute monologue for the judges.  The following students were selected for the Drama Club: Mindy Ruetters-Mathews, Justin Ruetters-Mathews, Makenzie Cave, Autumn Creekmore, Rashaad Smith, Jessica Gutapfel, Jason Paul, Marina Sigala, Madison Shaw, Skylar Mullins, and Katherine Shamblin.  The Drama Club will begin on Thursday, October 29, 2009. Nicole Davis, third grade teacher will coordinate this program.  The club has a fieldtrip planned for Thursday, Nov. 29, 2009 to the Showboat Majestic.  
Sixth grader, Kayla Ashcraft, won the cross country race against Scott Elementary on Saturday, September 26, 2009. 
SBDM Council 

At the September 22, 2009 SBDM Council Meeting it was discussed, recommended, and voted on to place the additional teacher allocation in third grade.  One of the two additional instructional assistants will be placed in first grade, which is currently over cap size with 27 students.  The additional instructional assistant will be utilized as a reading interventionists under the guidance of Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/Teacher.  
The projected budget allocation of $7,935 was placed in the contingency fund until the second month of school when verification of a final number will be given.  
Community Involvement

Kendra Abner, Music Teacher and the band students have been invited to play at a Salute to Veterans event being organized by the Fort Thomas Renaissance Program. It is anticipated that approximately 1,500 people will attend this event.  The band will perform on Saturday, Nov. 14, 2009. 

School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Exercise Your Brain took place on September 18, 2009.  The event brought in just under $1,200.  Congratulations to Jason Paul who won the $100 gift card to Dick’s, Austin young  who won the $75 Toys-R-Us gift card, and Autumn Creekmore who won a $50 gift card to Toys-R-Us.  McDonald’s, Burger King, and Skyline gift cards were given to several students who raised $50.  Thank you to our Lion’s Pride Organization for coordinating the successful and fun-filled event enjoyed by all.
ESS Program began in September.  Angie Boyers, ESS Coordinator has organized the program to offer 3 types of student support services.  BUG – “Bring Up Grades” a mandatory program for intermediate and middle grades students to make up missing assignments; JUMPSTART – homework assistance program for any student who needs daily help with homework or help completing projects; ESS TUTORING – scheduled small-group sessions for identified at-risk students to receive skill-based instruction in literacy and/or math.   The program is off to a great start thanks to Ms. Boyers, faculty, and families.
Georgia Harris, Angie Boyers, Rebecca Phirman, Shiloh Schweitzer, Sharyl Iden, Nicole Davis, Kendra Abner, and Kim Simpson met on Monday, September 28, 2009 to begin planning a school-wide Veteran’s Day Program. The committee is in the process of organizing a “Wall of Honor”, band performance, Color Guard entrance, read aloud, and a brief speech given by a Veteran on what it means to be a Veteran.  The committee will meet again on Thursday, October 15, 2009 to review and finalize details.  
Friday, October 16, 2009 will kick-off Drug and Alcohol Prevention awareness.   Southgate has teamed up with St. Therese to organize a Wonder Wheel BMX Bike Show assembly.  The bike performers will set-up in St. Therese’s parking lot for two show times. Lion’s Pride has graciously agreed to purchase a bike which will be raffled off at the end of the school year as part of the “Get Caught Doing Something Great” Incentive Program.
Southgate Lion’s Pride is organizing their Pumpkin Patch and Funhouse for Saturday, October 17, 2009.  The pumpkin patch activities are scheduled from 4-7 p.m. and the Funhouse is scheduled from 7-10 p.m.  Students at each grade level have been asked to donate items for the event.
October 26-30, 2009 is Red Ribbon Week.  We have a variety drug and alcohol prevention activities planned for each day of the week.  Students will be allowed to wear crazy socks to school one day in order to “Sock it to drugs”.  Another day students can wear their favorite team jersey to school as a way to “Team Up Against Drugs”.  Drug and alcohol prevention bracelets and pencils will also be passed out during the week. 
